Coal Trains Bring Asthma, Heart Disease.
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To the Editor, Portland Tribune
“Dust in the Wind” described well the many health and environmental consequences of proposed coal exports through the Columbia Gorge, an area where air quality is already compromised. To make matters worse, industry’s first proposal in Oregon envisions a huge increase in the number of diesel-powered 1) coal trains arriving at Boardman’s Port of Morrow 2) barges on the Columbia River between Boardman and St. Helens and 3) ships travelling from to St. Helens to Asia. Diesel particulate matter is associated with: 
 increased severity and frequency of asthma attacks, ER visits, and hospital admissions in children;
 impaired lung development in adolescents;
 increased cardiopulmonary mortality and all-cause mortality; and
 increased rates of heart attack and stroke in adults.
According to the general manager of the Port of Morrow, the proposed coal facility could add over 600 coal trains to the current 60 trains per year carrying a variety of commodities. Current practice? Each coal train is powered by four diesel-burning engines. 
Many physicians believe the risks to human health from proposed massive coal shipments are significant. Affected communities and workers all along the transportation corridor deserve full disclosure of risks through development of a comprehensive Health Impact Assessment (HIA). Such an HIA will likely reveal that the potential for harm to human health is considerable and must not be ignored. Governor Kitzhaber and Oregon’s Division of State Lands must not approve the Boardman application at least until a HIA is made available for public review and comment.
